
STATEMENTS FROM
INDEPENDENT NON-EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS

1. We, the Independent Non-Executive Directors of Serba Dinamik Holdings Berhad (“Company”)

share concern in regards to the current situation of the Company, along with other members of the

Board of Directors, the Management, the shareholders & the stakeholders.

2. The Management, together with the Board of Directors have taken and are taking initiatives to

restore the situation, among others, by appointing Independent Firm to assess veracity and

accuracy of the matters raised by the external auditors, independently and objectively, without

element of interference from any party, and to report results of the assessment to the established

Independent Committee.

3. For information, the composition of membership of the established Independent Committee has no

representation from the Management to ensure its independence.

4. On other note, the Company had announced on 2 June 2021 that it has received a notice from

YBhg. Datuk Haji Abdul Kadier Sahib to withdraw the Special Notice for the termination of auditors,

KPMG PLT (“KPMG”) and the proposed nomination of BDO PLT as the new auditors, after his due

consideration, based on concerns raised by the shareholders and stakeholders that have been

supporting the Company.

5. The Board of Directors then accepted the Withdrawal Notice and in view of the above

development, the above matter is now closed.

6. Rest assured that we will ensure that the Company’s Corporate Governance is at the highest level

and we remain independent in executing our responsibilities.

7. We humbly seek the understanding & support from shareholders and stakeholders for the

Company to get through this situation and we believe that the Board of Directors, the Management

and the Company will consistently provide value as proven since our Initial Public Offering (“IPO”)

in 2017.

Thank You.


